John S. Foote, District Attorney for Clackamas County

Clackamas County Courthouse, 807 Main Street, Room 7; Oregon City, Oregon 97045
(503) 655-8431, FAX (503) 650-8943, www.co.clackamas.or.us/da/

03/25/2019

To: Clackamas County Elections

Attn: County Clerk Sherry Hall, Stephen Craigen, and Andrew Jones

Re: Ballot Title for VRF Referendum — Chief Petitioners: Callahan, Chow, and
Schoenheit

Ms. Hall, Mr. Craigen, and Mr. Jones:
Please see the ballot title below and feel free to reach out with any questions.
CAPTION: Approves Clackamas County Vehicle Registration Fee

QUESTION: Shall Clackamas County impose a fee on all vehicle and motorcycle registration
applicants?

SUMMARY: This measure asks voters to approve or reject the sections of Clackamas County
Ordinance 01-2019 requiring motorcycle registration applicants and vehicle registration
applicants to pay a fee to the County for each year of the registration period. The Clackamas
County Board of Commissioners adopted Ordinance 01-2019 on February 21, 2019. The
ordinance created a vehicle registration fee and a motorcycle registration fee. Also, the ordinance
provided for the collection, distribution, and use of revenue generated by the fees. This measure
concerns only the sections of the ordinance requiring registration applicants to pay the
registration fee. A “yes” vote will require payment of the motorcycle registration fee and the
vehicle registration fee as previously adopted by the Board of Commissioners. A “no” vote will
remove from the ordinance the sections requiring payment of the motorcycle registration fee and
the vehicle registration fee.

Sincerely,

JOHN S. FOOTE
District Attorney

Brian R. Powell, OSB #174392
bpowell@co.clackamas.or.us
Deputy District Attorney





